
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
6 April 2020 
 

 

30 April 2020 

 

 

MAJOR GENERAL OSOTH BHAVILAI 

President 

ASEAN Para Sports Federation 

154 National Stadium Rama 1 Road 

Wang Mai, Pathumwan, Bangkok 10330 

wandeedrdo@yahoo.com 

apsf.asean2020@gmail.com 

 

 

Dear President Osoth: 

 

We hope that this letter finds you safe and in good health amid the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

 

We are transmitting to your good office a copy of the letter of the Philippine 

Sports Commission (PSC) dated 30 April 2020 with the corresponding Board 

Resolution No. 733-2020.  The said letter stated, among others, that due to “the 

present health crisis and the directives of the national government,” the PSC 

shall “withdraw its financial support to the hosting of the 10th ASEAN 

Paragames.” 

 

It is very unfortunate that despite all our efforts, hard work, and dedication, the 

hosting of the APG would not push through due to uncontrollable circumstances 

caused by the COVID-19. In this regard, we suggest that a meeting be held 

sometime in May 2020 to discuss the fate of the APG. 

 

We shall update you of further developments and shall await your response. 

 

Thank you and  keep safe. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

MR. MICHAEL I. BARREDO 

President, NPC Philippines 

Chairman, Board of Governors(APSF)  

Representative, South East Asia Sub Region(APC) 
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